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Thanks to all you ropers and producers who made our 2012 Regular Season a successful one!  
There are a lot of choices for team ropings out there and we want you all to know how much 
we appreciate our members choosing to rope with OTRA.  We will do our very best to continue 
to bring you the best ropings we possibly can.  Every year has challenges and we never stop 
learning so we can continue to make improvements and have better ropings! 
We appreciate everyone’s efforts in keeping OTRA strong and making it a fun and fair place to 
rope with your friends and family! 
 
OTRA Finals starts this month – on June 29!  We do look forward to seeing everyone there. 
Our sponsors and our staff have already been making great contributions to the event so it can 
be one of the best ever.  All current members should have received the Finals mail out. 
Please read it thoroughly and be aware of all entry times and deadlines.  If you have not 
received a mail out, please contact our office.   
We have a plan to enhance the outside jackpot ropings this year.  There will be regular 
jackpots along with challenges held in a new arena which will be set up just south of the main 
covered arena.  Red River Arenas is setting up one of their roping pens which will be for sale 
at the end of the event.  More information on times and formats for the jackpots and challenges 
will be available on site at the Finals.  We hope this new addition will be a positive one….so be 
sure to check out what will be happening in the Red River jackpot/challenge Arena! 
 
And one last reminder --- points on the Truck and Trailer are accumulated at the Finals only in 
the designated standard event ropings --- to increase your chances for points, make sure to 
enter every roping in which you are qualified for --- more entries, more chances to win, more 
points to win the prizes!!! 
 
Safe travels and best of luck to everyone!!  See you in Abilene!! 

 
 

All our best to all of you,  
         Tim & Whitney McCright                                                                                                                                   


